
 

TWENTY-SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

First Reading: Ezekiel 18:25-28 
Ezekiel reminds the people that if 

a sinner turns away from his 
iniquity, he will live, not die. 

Second Reading: Philippians 
2:1-11 

Paul urges the converts at Philippi to be united in spirit 
and ideals, avoiding rivalry and dissension. He ends with 
the beautiful hymn extolling the humility and sacrifice     

of Christ. 

Gospel: Matthew 21:28-32 
Jesus speaks words of rebuke to the chief priests and the 

elders because they are not believing the teachings of John 
the Baptist. He warns them that tax collectors and 

prostitutes, who do believe John, will enter the Kingdom 
of God before them. 

 

 

 
For the Week of October 1st through 

October 7th  
 
Sunday 
Ez 18:25-28; Phil 2:1-11 or 2:1-5; Mt 21:28-32 
Monday 
Zec 8:1-8; Mt 18:1-5, 10 
Tuesday 
Zec 8:20-23; Lk 9:51-56 
Wednesday 
Neh 2:1-8; Lk 9:57-62 
Thursday 
Neh 8:1-4a, 5-6, 7b-12; Lk 
10:1-12 
First Friday 
Bar 1:15-22; Lk 10:13-16 
First Saturday 
Bar 4:5-12, 27-29; Lk 10:17-24 
 

The US Council of Catholic Bishops (USCCB) 
provides a full listing of the Sunday and Daily 

Readings, in print and audio format, on its 
website, http://www.usccb.org/bible/readings. 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
Saturday, September 30th  
 4:00 p.m. Marie Gruber 
Sunday, October 1st  
 8:00 a.m. Steve Belcak, Sr.  

10:00 a.m. Jack DePoulter 
Monday October 2nd    
 8:30 a.m.  Margaret Bottomly 
Tuesday, October 3rd  
 8:30 a.m.  Mass for our Parishioners, 
                                                Living and Deceased 
Wednesday October 4th  
 8:30 a.m.        
Thursday, October 5th  
 8:30 a.m. Communion Service 
Friday, October 6th  
 8:30 a.m. Communion Service 
Saturday, October 7th                  
 4:00 p.m.  Kurt Maloney 
Sunday, October 8th  
 8:00 a.m. Helen Guastavino 

10:00 a.m. Bill & Betty Coleman 

 

REMEMBERING THE 
SICK OF THE PARISH:  
Remember in your prayers the 

sick of the parish:    John Troffo, 
Valerie Lindyberg,  Patricia Dana, 

Elizabeth Montague, Angela 
Wilmer, Faith King, Jennifer 

Willis, Laurenson Ward, and all 
those whose names appear in the 

PARISH BOOK OF 
INTENTIONS. 

***** 

NEW TO THE PARISH:  Please be sure to register with the 
Parish Office and introduce yourself to Father Grasing after 
Mass.  Registration forms are available at the doors of the 

Church, the Parish Office, or online.  For additional information, 
please call 410-778-3160, or go to sacredparish.org. 

*****  

NEW PARISHIONERS:  The following people have 
registered in our parish recently:  Thomas and Kathryn 

Davis of Kennedyville, and Washington college students, 
Caitlyn Clark and Dominic Medun.  We pray that you will 

become closer to God through your participation in our 
Faith Community. We look forward to getting to know 

you. Welcome! 

 

MASS INTENTIONS  SCRIPTURE READINGS  

http://www.usccb.org/bible/readings.


 
 
 
 
 

 
Bringing the Gospel Home 

Twenty-sixth Sunday of         
Ordinary Time 

Matthew 21:28-32 
 

REFLECTION FOR FAMILIES: The parish 
parking lot on Sunday morning helps illustrate this 
parable. We say "yes," we believe as we worship 

inside our churches, but when we get to the parking 
lot (and work, school, neighborhood), we imitate the 

first son by not acting out our "yes." 

BRINGING THE GOSPEL INTO YOUR 
FAMILY:  We are free to make choices. As a 

family, try to choose something of notice in your 
parish community. Perhaps there's a request for help 
in the bulletin, or parish announcements. Maybe you 
are aware of a need for service in your community or 

from something you read in the newspaper. Try to 
say "yes" as a family and serve someone with        

your response. 

DISCUSSION STARTERS 

1. Sometimes it’s hard for me to obey, especially 
when… 

2. There have been times I have said “yes” but 
didn’t follow through with my commitment.  
The reason for this is usually because… 

3. Sometimes I say “yes” to God even when it’s 
hard.  One of those times is when… 

 

 

Follow us on Facebook – Sacred 
Heart Religious Education 
@sacredheartPREP 

 

 
PARENTING POINTERS 

 
Sunday October 1: "Let the children come to me...Then [Jesus] 
embraced them and blessed them." (Mark 10:14,16) Sometimes 

we just want our children to go to sleep; but in our better 
moments, take the time to hug them. Bless them daily. It can be 

part of the hug or a bed time prayer. 

 

Thérèse of 
Lisieux – 

October 1 
 
In 1873, Thérèse was born in 
the small French town of 
Alencon and was raised in a 
large loving family with her 
four sisters. Like any child, 
Thérèse enjoyed playing 
with her cousins and 
siblings. When Thérèse was 
four her mother died, and her father moved the family to 
Lisieux, a town about 50 miles away, so that he and his 
daughters could live with his brother. Thérese's older sister, 
Pauline, became like a second mother to her. 
 
At the age of 15, Thérèse became a Carmelite nun, following in 
the footsteps of her three older sisters, including Pauline. As a 
young nun, she saw a vision of the baby Jesus. She believed this 
was a sign from God. To her, it was a reminder that even though 
she was a small woman, she was great and strong through her 
love of God. 
 
Thérèse knew that she would never be able to perform great 
deeds but she proved her love for God by doing little things that 
received no recognition. She smiled at people she did not like. 
She ate whatever was on her plate without complaining. She 
took the blame when she was not the one at fault. She called this 
"the little way." This "little way" has become a model for 
ordinary people who are seeking to live holy lives. 
 
Today we honor St. Thérèse of Lisieux as the patron saint of the 
missions. She never traveled, but she loved praying for the 
missions. People also call her "the Little Flower," because she 
loved flowers and sometimes called herself a "little flower of 
Jesus." 

PREP 

Parish Religious Education Program  

SAINTS OF OCTOBER  



 
Offertory – Week Ending –September 24  – Week 13  

Thank you for your offering.  It is with your 
continued support and the sharing of your time and 
talent that the ministries, programs and activities at 

Sacred Heart and St. John’s are made possible.  
“Whatever you give to the Lord, He will return to 

you a hundred fold.” 

 Received ACH Budgeted Diff. 
Offertory 

9/24 
Wk. 13 

 
$4,716 

 
$605 

 
$6,058 

 
-$737 

YTD 
Wk. 13 

 
$71,109 

 
$11,980 

 
$78,754 

 
$4,335 

 

SHARE IN THE SPIRIT:  Thanks to everyone who 
contributed to the diocesan Share in the Spirit tuition 
assistance collection last week.  For those of you who 
were unable to participate last weekend, you may still 

contribute to the Share in the Spirit collection for tuition 
assistance.  Please drop your envelope in the collection 

basket or at the parish office.  If you have misplaced your 
envelope, extras can be found at the doors of the Church.  

This important collection supports the mission and 
ministry of our Catholic schools by assisting parents who 

seek a Catholic education for their children but who 
struggle to afford the full cost of tuition.  Your support is 

greatly appreciated. 

*****  

ELECTRONIC GIVING:  It is possible to make your 
weekly financial commitment to the Parish using 

Electronic Funds Transfer.  We are encouraging everyone 
to consider using this contribution method.  Contact Senta 

Burton with any questions at 410-778-3160, or 
senta.burton@sacredparish.org.  Sign up forms are 

available at the doors of the Church. 

*****  

BIBLE STUDY:  A Bible Study class will be meeting 
every Tuesday morning, beginning on Tuesday, 

October 17th, from 10:30 until noon in the Sacred Heart 
Church Hall.  We will be discussing the readings for the 

upcoming Sunday.  If you have any questions, please 
contact Jim McCarthy at 443-282-0335, or Jim         

Twohy at 443-282-0161.                                                                     
All are welcome. 

 
 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD 
 

The Children’s Liturgy of the Word is 
an adapted liturgical experience that 

shares God’s Word in ways that 
children can understand.  Our parish is 
so blessed to have dedicated catechists 
to offer the Children's Liturgy of the 

Word Program. The children hear and 
learn about God's Word in an age 

appropriate way. We believe that God's Word speaks to all of us 
- even the little children. 

 
The celebration of the Mass is at the heart of the Catholic faith 
and the Liturgy of the Word (Readings, Psalm, Gospel, Homily 

and Prayers of the Faithful) is the living God speaking to us 
through Sacred Scripture.  When called, the children process out 
from the main assembly to the chapel where Catechists present 

God’s word on their level so that they can have a genuine 
liturgical experience and participate fully in the Mass. 

 
*****  

 
Saturday, October 21, 2017:  

The RISE AGAINST 
HUNGER Meal Packaging 

Event in partnership with Christ 
United Methodist Church will be 
held on in the Christ United Methodist Church Hall at 401 High 
Street from 9 a.m. until the job is done (probably before noon).  
Everyone is invited to come and help package 20,000 meals. 

Thank you to everyone who has already volunteered and all who 
helped with the successful fundraising for this project.  Together 
we are doing great things!  For more information, contact Ann 
Anderson wmandersonfamily@verizon.net or 410-778-4243. 
For more information about Rise Against Hunger and for the 
work they are doing to end worldwide, go to their website:  

www.riseagainsthunger.org. 

VOCATIONS:  In today’s gospel, Jesus tells a parable about a man 
who sends his son to work in the vineyard.  God calls many people to 
work in the vineyard known as the Church.  Some are sent to serve as 
priests, others as deacons, still others as religious sisters and brothers.  
Is He trying to send you?  If you think so, call or write Father Norm 
Carroll, Diocesan Director of Priestly and Religious Vocations (302-

573-3113 or vocations@cdow.org).  Be sure to visit our website: 
www.cdow.org/vocations! 

*****  

WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER:  “Your ways, O 
LORD, make known to me; teach me your paths,”  Explore the paths 
with your spouse by engaging in a Worldwide Marriage Encounter  
weekend.  The next weekend is November 3-5 in Rehoboth Beach, 
DE.  For information and to apply online visit wwme-delmar.org, or 

call Tony and Linda Massino at 302-220-9833, or email at 
application@wwme-delmar.org. 

PARISH  NEWS  

DIOCESAN NEWS  
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